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Executive Director’s Message 
Work Force Crisis? 

Depending on which articles you read the 
water/wastewater sector is facing a major crisis or 
at least a significant challenge with respect to baby 
boomer retirements. As we have all noticed in our 
organizations, baby boomer retirements have 
already started and will accelerate over the next ten 
years. For the utility sector, estimates indicate a 
workforce loss in the next ten years of 30 to 50 
percent. That is a lot of institutional knowledge, 
experience, training and education to replace. The 
good news is that after a long downward trend, 

graduates in the Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) 
fields are finally up. Community colleges are offering more 
water/wastewater operator training courses. More good news is that the 
incoming workforce is generally more comfortable with the high tech 
computer driven operational systems that are becoming more prevalent in 
daily operations, maintenance and engineering. Some agencies have begun 
aggressive outreach campaigns to recruit operators and engineers. Some 
agencies have already started developing detailed succession plans to 
backfill the retiring baby boomers.  

A quick recap of the commonly used generation categories is as follows: 

 
The Greatest Generation - Born in 1924 or earlier 
The title is a tribute to the generation that lived through the Great 
Depression and fought in WWII. There are not too many representatives of 
this generation left in the workforce. 
 
The Silent Generation ς Born 1925 to 1945 
Time magazine named this group the Silent Generation because they were 
more cautious than their parents were.  The Silent Generation helped 
shape 20th century pop culture, with pioneering rock musicians, iconic 
filmmakers, television legends, beat poets, gonzo journalists and 
groundbreaking political satirists. Most of this generation is retired. 
 
The Baby Boomers ς Born 1946 to 1964, 77 million population 
Baby boomers are named for the significant uptick in the birthrate after 
WWII. Baby boomers were raised in a turbulent time of American history; 
as a result, they are independent and self-assured. They are described as 
having a strong work ethic, like to have collaborative meetings, respond  
well to recognition and do not take criticism well. 

http://www.scap1.org/
http://www.scap1.org/Lists/Events/AllItems.aspx
mailto:Jpastore@scap1.org
mailto:jpastore@scap1.org
mailto:rmiller@scap1.org
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Generation X ς Born 1965 to 1979, 63 million population 
Sometimes referred to as the middle or neglected generation. They embrace technology to their benefit and strive 
for a healthy work/life balance. They are savvy, skeptical, self-reliant and not into preening or pampering. Gen Xers 
have a heavy lift ahead of them to cover the baby boomer exodus and retirement.  
 
Millennials ς Born 1980 to 2000, 83 million population 
The άeverybody gets a trophyέ generation. This generation thrives on technology and insists on a healthy life/work 
balance. Their ability to multi task and stay connected blends the lines between work and play. This is the most 
enthnically and racially diverse generation. They have kept the tattoo shops busy with nearly 40 percent of this 
generation being άinkedέ. Millenials are considered clever and are on their way to be the most educated generation 
in American history. 
 
What is the generational make up of your agency? Has your agency adjusted work protocols to better suit the 
younger generations life/work habits? Is your agency ready for the upcoming retirements? 
 
There are still a few spots left for the Succession Planning Workshop to be held at OCSD on April 13 from 10:00 am to 
12:30 pm. If you are interested, please hurry up and email Pam Merriam pmerriam@scap1.org to reserve a seat. 
Admission is free to all SCAP members. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Steve Jepsen, Executive Director 
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AIR QUALITY COMMITTEE REPORT 

   David Rothbart, Chair  Jim Marchese, Vice Chair  Terry Ahn, Vice Chair  
   drothbart@lacsd.org  jim.marchese@lacity.org   tahn@ocsd.com  
 
 

LOCAL AIR DISTRICT NEWS AT A GLANCE 
 
Posted meeting dates and proposed new rule development for the following air districts can be found at these sites: 

Imperial County APCD    Mojave Desert AQMD    San Diego APCD  

Santa Barbara APCD    Ventura County APCD    South Coast AQMD 

 
Note: The next Air Quality Committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 9 from 10:00 am to 12:00 noon at the 
offices of the Los Angeles County Sanitation Districts.  All SCAP members are invited to attend.  
 
 

SCAQMD 2016 Ozone Air Quality Management Plan (AQMP) by David Rothbart, Chair - LACSD  
 
On March 23rd, despite hours of critical stakeholder testimony, the California Air Resource Board (CARB) approved 
{/!va5Ωǎ нлмс hȊƻƴŜ !vat ŀƴŘ {ǘŀǘŜ {ǘǊŀǘŜƎȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǘŜ LƳǇlementation Plan (SIP) (click HERE). The SIP Strategy, 
the primary emission control strategy within the AQMP, maps out a comprehensive suite of actions to deploy the next 
generation of clean vehicles, equipment and fuels. These include a portfolio of new engine standards for cars and trucks, 
and the durability and inspection requirements to ensure these vehicles remain clean over their lifetime. The strategy 
also includes enhanced deployment of zero emission technologies, cleaner burning fuels, and innovative pilot and 
incentive programs to accelerate the deployment of this cleaner technology. At this meeting, CARB also directed staff to 
report annually on progress on implementation of the SIP Strategy including recommendations on additional funding as 
well as direction to expedite implementation where possible.  
 
5ŜǎǇƛǘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ !vat ǎǘŀƪŜƘƻƭŘŜǊ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎǎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ that SCAQMD and CARB effectively avoided 
the 800-pound gorilla in the room (i.e., SCAQMD lacks the authority to regulate mobile sources). While the AQMP relies 
upon $1 billion per year of emission reduction incentive funding in an attempt to attain the federal standard, CARB and 
{/!va5 ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŘƛǎƳƛǎǎŜŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ƛǎǎǳŜǎΥ όмύ ƛǘΩǎ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǳƴƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƘŀǘ Ϸм ōƛƭƭƛƻƴ ǇŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ 
emission reductions as proposed, (2) even SCAQMD staff admits that attainment is not possible without a new national 
on-road heavy-duty engine standard, which must be implemented immediately and (3) California is unable to prohibit 
dirty out-of-state trucks, trains, ships and planes from entering the region. Unfortunately, in the event the South Coast 
Air Basin fails to attain the ozone standard, federal highway funding could be withheld and major stationary sources 
could be penalized (i.e., penalties described in Section 185 of the Clean Air Act). 
 
Even though SCAQMD and CARB have taken action, the next step iƴ ǘƘŜ !vat ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƛǎ ƻōǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ 9t! ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭΦ LǘΩǎ 
anticipated that EPA will also approve the AQMP, but there is a reasonable chance that environmentalists will challenge 
the incentive-based approach to the AQMP. Perhaps such a challenge will provide the opportunity to address some of 
the outdated provisions contained in the Clean Air Act. 
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BIOSOLIDS COMMITTEE REPORT 

Tom Meregillano, Co-Chair   Diane Gilbert Jones, Co-Chair 
TMeregillano@ocsd.org    diane.gilbert@lacity.org 

 
 

Kern County Measure E Final Decision by Diane Gilbert Jones, Co-Chair ς City of Los Angeles 
  
WǳŘƎŜ [ƭƻȅŘ IƛŎƪǎΩ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ YŜǊƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ aŜŀǎǳǊŜ 9 ǿŀǎ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ƻƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ноΣ нлмтΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ƴƻ 
change from the ǘŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΤ ǘƘŜ WǳŘƎŜ ƻǾŜǊǊǳƭŜŘ ŀƭƭ YŜǊƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅΩǎ ƻōƧŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΦ  
Each party has 60 days to appeal. As a result the City of Los Angeles will continue to be able to land apply biosolids to 
the Green Acres Farm in Kern County. 
 
 

AB 967 (2017) Biocremation by Tom Meregillano, Vice Chair ς Orange County Sanitation District 
  
AB 967 would require the Cemetery and Funeral Bureau to license and regulate hydrolysis facilities. Hydrolysis 
facilitates rapidly decompose human or other remains using water and potassium hydroxide. AB 967 would require 
the Hydrolysis facilities to transport the end product known as hydrolysate to be anaerobically digested in 
wastewater treatment facility where the hydrolysate will be utilized for the cogeneration of bioenergy. The bill does 
not indicate whether or not these facilities would be required to accept them. AB 967 has been referred to the 
Assembly Business and Professions Committee.  SCAP is working with CASA to ensure that bill does not impact 
POTWs. 
   
Points of interests: 
Á This bill would allow the discharge of the hydrolysate to be anaerobically digested at wastewater treatment 

facilities for the cogeneration of bioenergy; 
Á This bill requires a facility to obtain permits to demonstrate compliance; 
Á ¢Ƙƛǎ ōƛƭƭ ŜȄŜƳǇǘǎ ŜȄƛǎǘƛƴƎ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǳǎŜ ŀƭƪŀƭƛƴŜ ƘȅŘǊƻƭȅǎƛǎ ŦƻǊ άŀƴŀǘƻƳƛŎŀƭ ƎƛŦǘƛƴƎΤ ŀƴŘ 
Á This bill would require that pathogens be destroyed, but there is no objective way to demonstrate that a facility 

is compliant. 
 
A link to the full AB 967 (2017) is HERE 
 
 

CASA Meeting Summary with EPA by Tom Meregillano, Vice Chair ς Orange County Sanitation District (Source 
CASA) 
 
Several SCAP members accompanied CASA to their annual EPA meeting in Washington D.C. on February 28, 2017.  
The group covered topics such as Targeted National Sewage Sludge Survey, biosolids risk assessment, Electronic 
Reporting Rule, dioxin, succession planning, funding, and other topics. Highlights include the following: 
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Update on EPA TNSSS 2.0 from Rick Stevens (EPA / OST) 
 
For a variety of reasons the planned new targeted sewage sludge survey, which was supposed to have begun in 
January 2017, will not be proceeding. Select Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS) were the main driver for the 
survey and preliminary screening assessments did not indicate enough risk potential to provide adequate justification 
for the survey at this time; EPA continues to evaluate data and assumptions related to PFAS. That coupled with 
budgetary restrictions led to the decision to not proceed. CASA urged EPA to finalize and publish the findings on PFAS 
as soon as possible since they are of concern for the biosolids world. 

 
  

Update on risk assessment underway for ten constituents from 2003 biennial review and the other 135 
constituents from last TNSSS from Rick Stevens (EPA / OST)  
 
The biosolids core risk assessment model screening tool (BCRAM Screening Tool) is complete and EPA is considering 
outreach and next steps. Also, the risk assessment for the nine constituents from the 2003 biennial review plus 
molybdenum is nearly complete and should be published this year. No regulatory changes are envisioned at this 
point. Of the remaining constituents roughly 72 of them lack sufficient data for which to conduct a credible risk 
assessment. The balance of the TNSSS pollutants (around 63) may be evaluated using the BCRAM Screening Tool. 

 
 

Electronic reporting rule for biosolids, update on how it went and next steps from Carey Johnston (EPA / 
OECA)  
 
The electronic reporting went fairly well and EPA was appreciative of the testing California agencies did to make the 
system better. Several areas of need have been identified and will be corrected in the coming year. One is the ability 
to enter more analytical data than is required by the regulation (e.g. if one is required to monitor bi-monthly but 
does it on a monthly basis, there was not an easy way to accommodate the extra data). It appears that not everyone 
who should have reported did so electronically. CASA offered to beta test the system and provide comments in an 
effort to improve it since we believe it will ultimately provide great information on biosolids quality, quantity and end 
uses. 

 
 

Update on dioxin and dioxin like compounds in biosolids from Rick Stevens (EPA / OST)  
 
Dioxin and dioxin like compounds have been re-evaluated using newly developed Reference dose values to 
determine whether any change is warranted to the decisions made in 2003 not to regulate dioxins in land applied 
biosolids due to low risk potential. Preliminary findings suggest no changes will be forthcoming. 
 
 Biosolids Conferences 
Á 2017 WEF Residuals and Biosolids Conference: The Future of Biosolids and Bioenergy: April 8-11, 2017, held in 

Seattle Convention Center, Seattle, Washington.   
Á CASA State Public Policy Forum: April 19th, Sacramento, CA 
Á CWEA 2017 Annual Conference:  April 25-28, Palm Springs, CA 

o April 26, Biosolids and Engineering Research Committee Lunch 
Á W 3170 Annual Meeting in 2017: June 12th ς 13th  City of Los Angeles, CA 
Á WEFTEC 2017: Sept 30 - Oct 4, Chicago, IL 
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COLLECTIONS COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

  Ralph Palomares, Chair Dindo Carrillo, Vice Chair 
  RPalomares@etwd.com dcarrillo@ocsd.com 

 
 
All Ready the Beginning of April!  by Ralph Palomares, Chair ς El Toro Water District 

Happy Spring 2017 to all the SCAP committee 
members and regular members! The first 
three months of the year are for budget 
meetings and safety classes and all the good 
training that needs to get out of the way as 
soon as possible.  I have been to three 
training seminars so far this year on the three 
hot items of concern to everyone in 
wastewater collections, those being 1) 
calcium in the sewer pipes, 2) odors, and 3) 
how to recruit new people to replace our 
retiring work force. 
 
L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ 
and maybe you do or know somebody who 
does. If so, I ask you to bring that person or 
persons to our next SCAP collections 
meeting and let us hear what they have to 
say and maybe we can all go back to our management and share the information that we have learned at the 
meeting. Our current President of this wonderful country is changing up proposed or already adopted EPA rules and 
regulations promulgated by our past President, ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ǎŀƛŘ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴŜ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǎŜŜ Ƙow it will affect our industry 
from clean water to air quality. 
 
CWEAΩs Annual Conference is April 25th thru 28th in the wonderful city of Palm Springs. This year I am sure I will see 
many of you there and I will report back to you on the conference next month and have a few pictures to share with 
you. I am also certain my Co-Chairperson for SCAP Collections, Dindo Carrillo, will be there in Palm Springs also so we 
will get a chance to talk about our next SCAP Collections Committee meeting. 
  
As many of you know LΩƳ also the Collections Chairperson for CWEA Santa Ana River Basin Section (SARBS) one of 
the 17 sections of CWEA. SARBS be hosting a free fog five hour seminar on April 11, 2017 in the City of Orange, CA. 
Seating is limited so if you ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀ ǎŜŀǘ Řƻ ƛǘ ǎƻƻƴ ōȅ ŜƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ƳŜ ŀǘ rpalomares@etwd.com and mention 
fog seminar and how many seats you want to reserve. 
 
Has anyone seen any bird swallows yet in his or her districts? I have not seen any here at our treatment plant in 
South Orange County and usually by now we should have seen many flying around but instead, thanks to all the rain, 
we see all the weeds and flowers blooming for you hay fever sufferers. 

Ralph Palomares 
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ENERGY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 

 Pietro Cambiaso, Chair   Ray Bennett, Vice Chair 
 Pcambias@ieua.org    Bennett@irwd.com 
 
 
The 2017 Self-Generation Incentive Program (SGIP) by Pietro Cambiaso, IEUA 

The Self-Generation Incentive Program (SGIP) provides financial incentives for the installation of qualifying 

technologies to meet all or a portion of the electricity needs of a facility. Qualifying technologies include wind 

turbines, waste heat to power technologies, pressure reduction turbines, internal combustion engines, 

microturbines, gas turbines, steam turbines, fuel cells, and energy storage systems. 

The SGIP was established in 2001 as a demand reduction program, promoting on-site distributed generation to 

improve the utilization of the transmission and distribution system; in 2011 it was modified to support technologies 

that achieve Greenhouse Gas (GHG) emission reductions.  The 2017 SGIP Handbook has been recently approved by 

the California Public Utility Commission (CPUC); policies, procedures and key program changes for potential 

participants are described below. 

The program will open on May 1, 2017; however, applicants can log into the portal and work on draft applications 

starting April 10, 2017. The program remains first-come, first-served; however, a lottery is used for the application 

selection if funds are fully allocated in a single day.  

A large portion of the budget (75%) is allocated to energy storage technologies, with 15% of the energy storage 
category carved out for small residential projects less than or equal to 10 kW. The remaining 25% of the budget is 
allocated to generation technologies, with a minimum of 40% of the generation category for renewable generation 
projects. 
 
Incentive rates are based on the type of technology and the incentive step available at the time the application is 
submitted.  The 2017 Handbook introduces three declining incentive steps for generation technologies, and five 
declining incentive steps for the energy storage. An additional 20% incentive is added for technologies manufactured 
in California, and an additional $0.60/W for technologies using biogas.  All gas generation technologies are required 
to blend a minimum of 10% of renewable fuel beginning in 2017. The minimum percentage fuel requirement will 
increase to 25% in 2018, 50% in 2019, and 100% in 2020. 
 
The 2018 SGIP program also replaces the 40% manufacturer cap with the 20% developer cap. A developer is defined 
ŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ŝƴǘƛǘȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƘƻƭŘǎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƴŘƭŜǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΩǎ 
activities. A developer is limited to 20% of the SGIP incentive funding for a budget category (energy storage 
technologies or generation) in each statewide incentive step. 
 
A redlined version of the 2017 SGIP Handbook, and other useful references, are available on the CPUC web site at 

http://www.cpuc.ca.gov/sgip/. You may also contact the program administrator for your utility in your area: 

¶ Pacific Gas & Electric Company (PG&E and SMUD customers) 

¶ Southern California Edison (SCE customers)   

¶ Southern California Gas Company (SoCal Gas customers) 

¶ Center for Sustainable Energy (SDG&E customers) 
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WATER ISSUES COMMITTEE REPORT 
 

 Al Javier, Chair   Lyndy Lewis, Vice Chair 
 javiera@emwd.org   Lewis@irwd.com  
 
 
New Water Quality Enforcement Policy Adopted by Steve Jepsen, SCAP 
 
On April 4, the State Water Resources Control Board (Board) voted to adopt amendments to the statewide 2010 
Water Quality Enforcement Policy. The amended policy is intended to ensure more consistent and transparent 
enforcement. There are some elements of the new policy that are concerning to SCAP and the regulated community. 
The two elements of greatest concern are: 
 

1. High Volume Discharge per Gallon Assessment 
- The 2010 policy stated a maximum amount of $2.00 per gallon for high volume discharges of sewage or 

stormwater from construction sites should be used. 
- The amended policy states Water Boards may elect to use a value between $2.00 per gallon and $10.00 

per gallon. 
2. Degree of Culpability 

- The 2010 ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ŀŘƧǳǎǘƳŜƴǘ ƳǳƭǘƛǇƭƛŜǊ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ лΦр ŀƴŘ мΦр ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎŎƘŀǊƎŜǊΩǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ƻŦ 
culpability. A discharger demonstrating a high standard of care could have an adjustment factor of less 
than 1.0 all the way down to 0.5 to lower the overall fine amount whereas discharges resulting from 
intentional or negligent behavior could have an adjustment factor of up to 1.5 increasing the overall fine 
amount. 

- The amended policy has an adjustment factor of 0.75 to 1.5. The draft amended policy had an 
adjustment factor of 1.0 to 1.5 but SCAP was able to convince the Board and Enforcement Staff to 
compromise and lower it to 0.75. 

 
SCAP, BACWA, CVCWA, CASA, ACWA and other members of the regulated community sent numerous comment 
letters, conducted several conference calls with members of the Board and Enforcement Staff, and finally gave 
passionate and well-articulated testimony at the adoption hearing. We all felt like our message was convincing to the 
Board who seemed receptive and sympathetic to our issues with the proposed policy amendments. The group was 
disappointed when the Board voted to adopt the policy amendments as written. Our only consolation was that prior 
to voting each Board member was highly complementary of the fine work done by POTWs and that the intent of the 
amended policy was not to dramatically increase fines and any examples of dramatic fine increases to POTWs should 
be brought to their attention. A link to the staff report and underline-strikeout version of the amended policy can be 
found HERE. 
 
 
SCAP Water Issues Committee Meeting by Steve Jepsen, SCAP 
 
About 20 members of the SCAP Water Issues Committee had a meeting at the City of San Diego Pure Water 
Demonstration Facility on March 15. The meeting started out with an open group discussion of all the water quality 
policies and issues we are currently tracking, and there are a lot of them. 
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Seval Sen, an engineer from Padre Dam 
Municipal Water District, provided an 
informative presentation on their surface 
water augmentation potable reuse program 
to supply Lake Jennings with purified water. 
Phase 1 will provide 3.5 MGD by 2021; Phase 
2 will provide 10.5 MGD by 2024; and Phase 3, 
the final phase, will provide 15.5 MGD after 
2035. 
 
Carolyn Gino, Water Resource Specialist from 
City of San Diego, presented on the status of 
the City of San Diego Pure Water Program 
followed by a tour of the Pure Water 
Demonstration Facility that included an 
obligatory water tasting at the end, not a hard 
sell to a bunch of water professionals. Phase 1 
of the Pure Water Program will deliver 30 
MGD of purified water to Lake Miramar from 
the North City Plant by 2021. Phase 2 will deliver an additional 53 MGD of purified water from a Central San Diego 
plant to Lake Murray and San Vicente Reservoir by 2035. Phase 3, if needed, plans on providing purified water from 
the South Bay plant to the Lower Otay reservoir in south San Diego. 
 
One thing that was made clear in both the Padre Dam and City of San Diego programs is that a robust and ongoing 
public outreach program is crucial to the potable reuse ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΩǎ success. 
 
 

WASTEWATER PRETREATMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 

 
Mark Kawamoto, Chair    Barbara Sharatz, Vice Chair 

      MKawamoto@ocsd.com    BSharatz@sandiego.gov  
 
 
NESHAP for POTWs – Pretreatment Collaborates with Air Quality by Mark Kawamoto, Chair ς OCSD 
 
SCAP recently submitted comments on the proposed amendments to the National Emission Standards for Hazardous 
Air Pollutants (NESHAP) for Publicly Owned Treatment Works that combined the efforts of the Air Quality and 
Pretreatment Committees.  While the NESHAP regulation is primarily an Air Quality issue, EPA stated in the proposed 
amendments that the Clean Air Act (CAA) allows EPA to include pretreatment requirements to reduce downstream 
hazardous air pollutants (HAPs) emissions from the collection systems and POTWs.  In one of the amendments, EPA 
ǇǊƻǇƻǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ th¢²ǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŎŀǇŀŎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ р Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ Ǝŀƭƭƻƴǎ ŀ Řŀȅ άŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘ ŀ 
pretreatment program as specified in 40 CFR part плоΦέ  tǊŜǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƛƴŘǳǎǘǊƛŀƭ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ 
required by the Clean Water Act (CWA), but EPA appears to be using the CWA to achieve CAA requirements.  
Pretreatment Programs should be concerned, because EPA is laying a foundation for POTWs to be responsible for air  
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quality control measures at industries via the Pretreatment Program.  To develop comments for the proposed 
amendments, SCAP tapped resources from both the Air Quality and Pretreatment Committees.  By including 
comments from both committees, SCAP crafted a comment letter that addressed more comprehensively the POTW 
agency concerns. 
 
 
EPA Regulatory Update – Wait and See by Mark Kawamoto, Chair ς OCSD 
 
As you may recall, the new administration issued a Memorandum on January 20, 2017, that implemented a 
regulatory freeze.  Regulations were placed on hold pattern until someone authorized by the new administration has 
reviewed and cleared each regulation.  Depending on where in the adoption process regulations were, regulations 
had to undergo specific steps to be withdrawn for review.  Therefore, SCAP is continuing to monitor the state of the 
regulatory review.  Unless the review period is extended, SCAP expects that we should start to hear the outcomes 
soon. 
 
 
 
 

MEETING SCHEDULE 

April/May Meetings/Workshops/Conferences: 
 

¶ SCAP Succession Planning Workshop: April 13, 10:00 am to 12:30 pm, OCSD 
 

¶ CWEA 2017 Annual Conference:  April 25-28, Palm Springs, CA 
 

¶ SCAP Air Committee Meeting: May 9, 10:00 am to 12:00 pm, LACSD 
 

¶ SCAP Energy Committee Meeting: May 16, 9:00 am to 12:00 pm, IEUA 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Non Sequitur 
 

άCŀƛǘƘ ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƛŎƛǘȅΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴϥǘ ǎŜŜ ƛǘΣ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ ƛǘǎ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǎƘƛƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ȅƻǳΦέ 
- - Antoni Zygmund in 'Quotes and Quips', Hinduism  
     Today Magazine (Jan-Mar 2009), web edition 
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Please Support our SCAP Associate Members 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

                

                                                   
 
 

                                                                                   
                                                                              
     

              
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 


